STATE OF NEW YORK COUNTY OF CORTLAND TOWN OF HARFORD

August 4, 2025

The Town Board of the Town of Harford met for a regular monthly meeting at the Harford Town Hall on August 4, 2025 at 7:30 pm. Present at the meeting were: Daryl Cross; Richard Tillotson: Councilmen, Scott Stairs; Highway Superintendent, Jennifer Fox; Town Clerk, and other town residents.

John Burns, Michelle Morse and George Ingalls were unable to attend.

When a meeting lacks a quorum (the minimum number of members needed to conduct business), the meeting can still be held for discussion and information sharing however no official business was transacted or votes taken.

All decisions or motions will be revisited at the next meeting with a quorum on September 8, 2025.

Sandy Price: County Legislator; was unable to attend the meeting, a copy of her report is on file at the Town Clerk's office.

The Board took a call from Marc Di Cerbo, the assessor for Cortlandville, he is interested in working with Harford and will stay in contact with the Town Clerk.

The town clean up days will be on September 20th and 21st.

The Harford Town Board will hold the first 2026 budget workshop on August 25, 2025 at 6:00pm at the Town Hall. All are welcome to attend.

Scott Stairs, Highway Superintendent, gave his report, a copy of his report is on file at the Clerk's office. Scott has been trying to speak with the town lawyer but he has not returned the calls as of yet.

Visitors Comments:

James Dulle spoke about his concerns on Griggs Gulf. Some of the concerns areas follow but not limited to.

- 1. Where and how would the fire department get to their property and get turned around.
- 2. Why doesn't the state have anything to say about this guy just taking over the road and what is the DEC's position in this matter.
- 3. After 5 years won't the town lose ownership of the road anyway.

There was a long discussion around this subject with the final outcome being that somewhere there must be an old map which will show the boundaries. If anyone in Town has an old Harford map that we could look at it would be helpful.

Adjourned the meeting at 8:30pm Respectfully Submitted, Jennifer Fox, Harford Town Clerk

Town of Harford Highway Dept. Monthly Report July 1st, --- July 31st, 2025

Spread sand on fat roads

Grader patched Creamery, Seamons, Hillsinger...

Helped Virgil Chip Seal

Mowed all roads

Repaired shoulders, ditch Michagan Hill

Replace crossover pipe on dirt part of Liddington Road